
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 

MAY 3, 2014 
 

 

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:10 a.m. 

by Norm Kamm on Saturday, May 3, 2014, at Dahl’s on E. 33rd St.   In attendance at this 

meeting were Norm Kamm, Valerie Madison, Shelly Rodriguez, Lorraine Eldredge, and 

Marge Ramsey.  Linda Westergaard was absent.   

 

The article regarding our meeting was in yesterday’s newspaper.   

 

The speaker for Monday’s meeting will be Marci Rafdal from Des Moines Community 

Action Agency.   

 

We thought that the speaker for June should be someone to tell  residents about the 

emerald ash borer (EAB).  Valerie said she has given the information to Linda to 

contact.   

 

The board decided we would have an ice cream social in July as we did last year. We 

will discuss this more at next month’s meeting.    

 

Norm announced that the Senior Fest will be held at the Fairgrounds on Wednesday, 

May 21st.  You have to sign up at a senior center if you plan to attend.   

 

Norm and Shelly put the free little library in Capitol Hill Christian Church yesterday upon 

Candice’s return from vacation.   

 

Marge has received the Charter No. for her free little library and she is keeping books 

in it.  Books are being taken from there.  Marge has help from the lady across the street 

who is helping keep the library stocked also.   

 

Neighborhood issues were discussed.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marge Ramsey 
 

Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


